Deans,

In an effort to be proactive rather than reactive in maintaining our buildings we would like to propose the following.

Every summer we identify one building to renovate as follows:

Classrooms get first attention.  They will be completely repainted with

semi gloss paint, all chalk boards removed and replaced with white boards.  Wood base boards will be replaced with rubber base boards.  Carpets will be replaced with sound absorbing tile that is scrub able. We will look at the technology needs in each room and provide wiring and cabling for current and future needs.

Offices in that building will be repainted and carpet replaced with the same tile as classrooms.

This effort will be coordinated with Jacque Cline and Mardy Coronado to ensure classrooms are identified for classes normally held in the building that will be renovated.

A chart will be developed to identify the succession of the building to be renovated and what year.  We will exclude those buildings slated to be demolished or renovated under the new bond program.

We will make our way across campus and once we hit the other end we will begin over again.  It is hopeful that this will provide more sound building maintenance and better use of our financial resources.

We would like to begin the Summer of 2005 with this program.  A special fund 210 account has been established called remodeling and funding will  be available each year for this type project.

In order to begin in June 2005 we will need to meet and begin planning as soon as possible.

Respectfully,

Ronnie

